Bancroft Newsletter 202

JUNE

Weddings, Schools out, Vacations, Gardens planted, Swimming, Flowers Blooming. Canoeing on the river. Fun, Fun

BANCROFT TOWNWIDE YARD SALE: June 4th. Make some extra money by selling things. Search for treasures to buy. Should be a great sale since we were all stuck- in for a while.

Elizabeth Baptist Church: Will be hosting a community outreach at our T

own Yard Sales. Free snacks and drinks. They will be inviting the children to come to Vacation Bible School June the 20th. to June 24th. at 7:00 to 8:30pm and will have classes fo all ages, from nursery to adult. this years theme JOY! So come and be joyful with us!.

Church of God Bible School will be August the 1st. to August the 5th. The title is **monumental.**

Truck break in: Steve Rhodes truck was parked under a street light. Keep your vehicles locked and keep valuables out of sight. Call 911 if you see anything suspicious being done. The town has been great notifying the police.

Police calls: 5/3 Burglar alarm Bancroft Church- 5/5 Suspicious activity 1st Ave. 5/6 Stolen property Jefferson St. 5/7 Suspicious vehicle Charleston Rd. 5/10 Welfare check 5th. Ave. 5/11 Suspicious vehicle 5/11 Suspicious person 5-12 Disturbance Jefferson St. 9/17 Stolen property Rail Road St. stolen vehicle 9/25 ATV complaint 5th. Ave. Students graduating.

Braxton Painter Graduated from Poca High School, The son of Bennett Painter and Grandson of Gary Painter.

Hudson Hager graduated from kindergarten at Poca Elementary School, the son of Justin and Sabrina Hawley Hager and great grandson of Gary Painter.

Marley Gatens JMU graduation with honors, grandson of Bonnie and Pat Gatens of Showens Hill and daughter of Patrick and Mary Gatens from Virginia.

Zachary Booth graduated from Poca High. Son of Matt and Melissa Booth Gavin Fore Graduated 5th. grade, son of Michael and Sonia Fore.

Kyan Dailey Son of Trey Dailey and Brandy Statts and grandson of Marie

and John Dailey. He had the highest grade in his class and he gave a speach at school too.

Heather Moses graduated Kindergarten at Hometown Elementary School, daughter of Ben and Jennifer Moses.

Rhianna Casto graduated Poca High School , Daughter of Karen Casto and the late Timmy Casto.

Jaiden Felty graduated Poca High School

Kenzie Winters graduated Poca High School

Jordan Phillips Graduate of University of Charleston

More Graduates on the Fire Dept. page of this Newsletter.

Attention all Graduates: We want to here of your accomplishments and also of your dreams of the future. What goals do you have after Graduation? What hobbies do you have? What Talents ect.

Please send to the Newsletter Editor so we can put them in the next issue. Hope we didn't miss anyone. let me know if we did so I can put them in the Newsletter next month. Editors Email and address at the end of NewsLetter.

Bancroft as it was in the early 60's. We had a house wall phone only. We all shared the one phone and not only our family shared, but we also shared our phone with 4 other homes. Try that now! We had a certain ring three long and two shorts, one or other combos. So we just answerd when we heard our ring. Of course we all evesdropped on each other. We listened to everyones phone call. We had Jo Echols on our line. I can't remember the others. We had no problem sharing like that either. Now a days everyone has their own phones and they talk in private.

We had one TV and we had three stations. Someone had to go outside and turn the antenna everytime we turned the station. Someone inside the house would say hold it, it's clear and it Television was free to. There was nothing off color in any of the programs. All were family rated. all clean cut and wholesome. No such thing as r rated existed. The whole family would watch and lots of comedies. Now we have three TV's and 500 or so stations. I still watch channel 3, 8 and 13 a lot.

Dog POO Complaint: Dear Bancroft residents if you walk your dog please take a bag with you and clean up their mess. It's not right that others's have to clean up your dogs mess before we mow our yard. Wally Harper. Suggestion please take a bag with you when you walk your dog in town...

Thank you! Editor

Town Picnic: August 27th. get ready to have a good time with your neighbors.

Town cleanup day: Sept. 10th. We will be having another clean up day. So get ready to get rid of unwanted things. For Bancroft residents only. No mattresses.

BiBLE SCHOOL: Church of God . Beginning August 1st. thru August 5th: **The** title is monumental . All children welcome.

Park News: The Park is getting New Monkey Bars soon.

Bancroft Veterans We honor and give thanks to the many, many men of Bancroft who served in our armed forces. Present and past. Hats off to you Birthdays: Carla Dailey May 31st. 81 years old. Johnny Bill Dailey May5th. Tawney Landers of Putnam County Technical Center received The award of Server Personal of the Year. Congratulations!

Town Election Candidates: If you are interested in running for Town Mayor, cancel or Recorder in Bancroft, you must register before the end of June to be on the November Ballot. You must go to the Old Court House County Clerk Office in Putnam County. It will cost \$25.00 to register to be on the ballot. You will have paper work to fill out also.

Church News: All churches are open right now. Luke 18:16 But Jesus called the children unto him and said: "Let the little children come unto me, and do not hinder them, for the kingdom of God belongs to such as thee." Editors corner. Please send stories, birthdays or ideas ect., big cat fish stories ect. Things for sale. Good ideas for the town! You the people are who make it possible to do this little Newsletter.

Send to carla.dailey@frontier.com or call 304-586-9366 or 304-421-5751

Bancroft Volunteer Fire Department

Electrical Safety

- · Have all electrical work done by a qualified electrician.
- Only use one heat-producing appliance (such as a coffeemaker, toaster, space heater, etc.) plugged into a receptacle outlet at a time.
- Test AFCIs and GFCIs once a month according to the manufacturer's recommendations.
 You do not need a flame to start a fire. Fires can start when heat builds up near things that burn. This can happen when a hot light bulb is near things that burn, such as cloth or paper, or a cord has been placed under a carpet.
- Check electrical cords to make sure they are not running across doorways or under carpets. Extension cords are intended for temporary use. Have a qualified electrician add more receptacle outlets so you don't have to use extension cords.
- Major appliances (refrigerators, dryers, washers, stoves, air conditioners, microwave ovens, etc.) should be plugged directly into a wall receptacle outlet. Extension cords and plug strips should not be used.

We Would like to give a Congratulations to our Members who Graduated this Year

- 1. Jaiden Felty
- 2. Kenzie Winter
- 3. Ian Miller
- 4. Garrett Estep

As a Reminder that the Burn Laws End June 1ST

The Fire Department Responded to the following Calls for the Month of May:

- 1. Structure Fire: 5
- 2. Assist EMS: 3
- 3. Water Rescue: 2
- 4. Box Alarm: 2
- 5. Motor Vehicle Collision: 2

Thank You For Allowing Us To Serve You